The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from February 26, 2018
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.
Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Rosie Cupler, Tina Buckel and Wanda Guard.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton, and Georgie Dawson.

Dr. Schwalm dismissed Ann and Georgie and the Trustees began the meeting with Executive Session.

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the open session meeting to order at 6:05pm. 
The Trustees reviewed and approved the Minutes from the previous meeting while in executive session.  Dr. Schwalm reported that Tina had made a motion to accept the minutes and Wanda seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

The Financial Statement for January 2018 was reviewed.  Rosie motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Tina seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed. 
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed by Thomas.
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Policy #102: Unattended Children was reviewed by the group.  Wanda made a motion to accept the policy as presented.  Rosie seconded the motion and all were in favor.

· Policy #303:  Conflicts of Interest was discussed by the group.  Karl requested a change in the list of relatives who are considered “immediate family”.  Also, it was suggested that current employees be “grandfathered” in as far as conflicts of interest in supervising.  Tina motioned to approve the policy with the changes in wording.  Cosette seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· Policy #308: Leave was discussed by the group.  The group discussed, at length, the changes necessary due to the newly passed HB 1 law.  Thomas will rewrite the policy based on the discussion and will present it at the next meeting.  

· Dr. Schwalm felt the self-evaluation of the Board should be postponed until a later meeting because Carol Newman, who is overseeing the process, could not attend the February meeting.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Thomas discussed changing the current policy regarding after hours programming to allow programs to be held with staff members present.  The group discussed issues such as liability and the number of staff that would be required to work after-hours to properly oversee the facility during a closed-hours event. Thomas withdrew his proposal at this time; the group would like to revisit the discussion in a few months.  

· Thomas has received two estimates for painting at the Accident Branch.
· PowerPro Painting, LLC
$1775
· Everything Drywall, LLC
$1850
· Thomas shared HVAC quotes received for the Accident Branch. He said they are not “apples to apples” quotes and said he will need to contact Rush Services to get more detail regarding their estimate. It was also recommended that Thomas speak with Jason King at GC Maintenance regarding the quotes and the job. The quotes he received were:
· Beitzel Corporation

$12,598; $2,940; $1,495 depending on choices made
· DCL HVAC Solutions
$22,637.74

· Rush Services


$7,525.00

· SAGE provided Thomas with an estimate for an HR module. The Library currently uses SAGE software for accounting and the SAGE payroll module.  There are three parts to the cost of adding the HR module.  The licensing fee is $7570 per year.  The professional services part (training) is $19,700.  The annual fee is an additional $1892.  Thomas has scheduled a demo with Paycor in the upcoming week. If it seems like something that will be useable for the Library, he will request a quote from them. 
· Thomas explained to the group that our Library system will receive a $17,000 grant from WMRL for Learn Play Grow items.  He asked the group to approve purchases totaling $15,633 (plus shipping) from this grant.  Wanda made a motion to approve the purchases and Rosie seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Items of Other Business were discussed:

· Wanda Guard inquired about Trustee terms. Georgie will email her with her term details. 
The next Trustee meeting will be on March 19, 2018 at 5:00 PM at the Accident Library.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.  
